St. Peter's North Plato Ladies' Aid minutes May 6, 2021

The ladies group opened at 12:35 with a prayer by Pastor Thomas Eaves.

Women attending were Heidi Blezien, treasurer; Marilyn Eaves, secretary; Sally Hartje, president; Evelyn Hertrich, vice president; Nancy Miller, Kathy Pergande, and Millie Winkelmann.

Marilyn Eaves, secretary, read the previous meeting minutes. President, Sally, said she didn't like the heading. Discussion held later. Darlene Tegtmeier made a motion to accept the minutes as read with discussion to follow and Nancy Miller seconded it. Motion passed.

Heidi Blezien, treasurer, read the treasurer's report and explained some of the issues she had. March ending balance was \$2,119.91. May's beginning balance was \$2,287.98. Mites and/or income received for March — May totaled \$440.00. Evelyn Hertrich, vice president, made a motion to accept the treasurer's report and Kathy Pergande seconded it. Motion passed. Thank you letters of receipt were given to Heidi to file. Heidi also wrote a \$25.00 check to Marilyn for a donation to help with NID Zone 8 convention delegate expenses. This was passed at a previous meeting.

There was a newsletter received from WalCamp with a request for a donation. None was given at this time.

A brief report by Marilyn Eaves was given on the Northern Illinois District (NID) Zone 8 Lutheran Women's Missionary League (LWML) spring rally held at St. John's Sycamore on April 17.

Old business: None

New business:

Lenore Von Kaenel's funeral luncheon was discussed. Potato salads from Millie and Sally, desserts from Darlene and Marilyn, deviled eggs, baked beans and other foods will be served.

There will be no quilting over the summer.

Flowers will be taken to Betty Roush for her 97th birthday Saturday, May 8.

It was agreed to hold a "ladies of the church" meeting after church, Sunday May 23, to inform women what the Ladies' Aid at St. Peter's does and what Lutheran Women's Missionary League (LWML) does and then decide if the Ladies' Aid want to be part of the LWML by a vote of the current members of the Ladies' Aid here at St. Peter's. Darlene Tegtmeier will explain what the women of St. Peter's North Plato Ladies' Aid do, and Marilyn Eaves will explain the LWML.

Marilyn Eaves read a devotion, "Mother's Prayer" for Mother's Day and gave credit to the <u>www.lwml.org</u> site for the devotion of which there are many to choose from.

Motion to adjourn was made by Darlene and seconded by Heidi. Motion passed. Adjourned at 1:45.

No meetings will be held during June-August. Next meeting will be Thursday, September 2 at 12:30 pm.

Marilyn Eaves, secretary